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"As Difficult As Possible: The National Park Service's implementation of the Government Shutdown" 

To anyone trying to follow or make sense of the National Park Service's policies during this 
unfortunate government shutdown - I would say good luck. Their policies have been 
arbitrary, inconsistent and ever changing. Their actions appear to be motivated by two 
things: 1) An attempt to make the shutdown as painful and visible as possible; and 2) 

Because of the backlash, an attempt to squash the ensuing bad PR. 

This is no way to run a government agency and no way to treat the American people across 
the country who visit, live or work on national park land. The actions of the Obama 

Administration have sullied our great national parks system. 

In their most egregious act, the National Park Service erected barricades around open air 
parks and memorials, areas that are open 24/7, 365 days a year. This is in direct 
contradiction to what happened during the last government shutdown 17 years ago. 

The Obama Administration's barricading of these sites it not something they are required 
to do, it is something they are CHOOSING to do. 

Furthermore, they appear to only be barricading the highly visible sites. For example, the 
Lincoln Memorial and World War II Memorial are barricaded, but people are currently free 
to walk around the Washington D.C. World War I Memorial and the Japanese Americans 
Memorial - both open air sites. 

Thus far, we've heard excuses from the Obama Administration, ranging from trash 
collection and maintenance to security concerns. Yet one by one, it's been confirmed that 

these excuses are ... excuses. The Mayor of Washington D.C. declared that they will collect 
trash in national parks around the city. As for security, it has been reported that there are 
just as many National Park Police working along the National Mall now as before the 
shutdown. There is no reason for these barricades. 

To add to that, the National Park Service's selective reversal of policies has been even more 
confusing. 
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For example, the Administration realized its mistake only after public pressure built. As a 
result, they agreed to allow World War II veterans with the Honor Flight program to visit 
their memorial and exercise their First Amendment rights. While this is good news for 
these veterans, it is not appropriate for the National Park Service to be denying these same 

rights to others who want to visit these open-air parks and memorials. 

The Obama Administration has also forced privately operated sites and businesses to close 

just because they happen to be located on public lands. These are businesses that don't 
receive a dime of taxpayer dollars to operate. Once again, after intense public and legal 

pressure, the Park Service has suddenly allowed some of these sites to re-open while 
others with no explanation remain closed. I hope to hear from our witnesses today about 

why this was allowed to happen in the first place and what changed to prompt th e Park 
Service's sudden reversal. 

In addition, the Obama Administration at first refused to allow states to pay to keep 
national parks in their states open. But, in what has now become a recurring theme, the 

Park Service suddenly changed their mind after more than a week of public backlash. 

I do want to point out that during the last government shutdown in 1995-96, states were 
allowed to pay to keep National Parks open and were later reimbursed by the federal 

government. There is absolutely no reason why it should be any different this time under 
the Obama Administration. Erroneous claims by the Interior Department that they can't or 
may not be ab le to reimburse states simply defy history. 

At today's hearing we expect to get answers, not excuses, and to get to the bottom of when 

and how all of these arbitrary decisions were made, and by whom. 

The past two and a half weeks have also raised broader questions about how the National 
Park Service is run. This shouldn't be the only time we take a look at how the Park Service 
operates and interacts with all states, counties, private businesses and private property 
owners. The Committee on Natura l Resources expects to continue its oversight of the Park 
Service's actions, as we have with the other federal land-management agencies. 

Thank you, and I look forward to hearing from our witnesses. 
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